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Dear , 
 
REQUEST FOR INFORMATION: REQUEST FOR INFORMATION: GRANT SCHEMES - 
REPAIR AND RENEW GRANT AND FARMING RECOVERY FUND. 
 
Thank you for your e-mail of 18 November 2014, about the Government grant schemes to 
assist those affected by flooding between 1 December 2013 and 31 March 2014.  We are 
handling your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
We have answered your questions as below.  Results have been broken down by Local 
Authority as requested for the Repair and Renew Grant, however it has not been possible to 
do this for the Farming Recovery Fund which is broken down by region. 
 
a) How much money has been paid out by the Department for the Environment, Food 
and Rural Affairs in respect of the winter floods of 2013/14 under the 'Repair and 
Renew' grant?  
 
The Repair and Renew Grant (RRG) provides homeowners and businesses who were 
flooded between the 1 April 2013 and 31 March 2014 with up to £5,000 of grant funding to 
establish resilience and/or resistance measures in their property to help manage the risk or 
impact of any future flooding.  
 
The RRG is delivered by Local Authorities who claim grant money awarded back from Defra 
on a quarterly basis.  All claims received from Local Authorities for quarter 1 and the 
majority from quarter two have been paid out.  The table below is a complete record of what 
has been paid by Defra to Local Authorities as of 16 January 2015. 



Repair and Renew Grant – Local Authority claims paid to 16 January 2015 
 

Local Authority Amount paid 

Aylesbury Vale District Council  £                 10,000.00  

Basingstoke & Deane Borough Council  £                 11,200.00  

Boston Borough Council  £               202,367.11  

Bournemouth Borough Council  £                   5,000.00  

Brighton & Hove Council  £                   5,000.00  

Central Bedfordshire Council  £                   3,257.10  

Chelmsford Borough Council  £                 18,431.00  

Chichester District Council  £                 47,052.49  

Copeland Borough Council  £                   5,000.00  

Council Of The Isles Of Scilly  £                   5,000.00  

Crawley Borough Council  £                   5,000.00  

East Devon District Council  £                   5,000.00  

East Hertfordshire District Council  £                 15,259.46  

Exeter City Council  £                   9,098.00  

Herefordshire Council  £                 15,519.00  

Horsham District Council  £                   9,885.45  

Hull City Council  £                 10,574.94  

Isle Of Wight Council  £                 12,424.64  

Kings Lynn & West Norfo k B C  £                 36,620.01  

Lewes District Council  £                      185.00  

Maidstone Borough Council  £                 24,375.93  

Malvern Hills District Council  £               146,204.21  

Mid Sussex District Council  £                 11,428.00  

New Forest District Council  £                 46,141.71  

North Devon District Council  £                   1,087.36  

North Dorset District Council  £                 21,021.90  

North Lincolnshire Council  £                 93,110.34  

North Norfo k District Council  £                 88,864.45  

Oxford City Council  £                   7,412.00  

Plymouth City Council  £                 15,000.00  

Reading Borough Council  £                   5,000.00  

Rother District Council  £                   5,000.00  

Scarborough Borough Council  £                 75,345.59  

Sedgemoor District Council  £                 70,075.00  

Sevenoaks District Council  £                   8,204.00  

Slough Borough Council  £                   1,071.31  

South Hams District Council  £                   4,691.16  

South Oxfordshire District Council  £                 16,043.47  

South Somerset District Council  £                 10,000.00  

Stroud District Council  £                   4,447.71  





 
In keeping with the spirit and effect of the FOIA, all information is assumed to be releasable 
to the public unless exempt.  The information released to you may now be published on our 
website together with any related information that will provide a key to its wider context. 
 
I attach Annex A, which explains the copyright that applies to the information being released 
to you. I also attach Annex B giving contact details for whom you should contact, should you 
be unhappy with the service you have received. 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the address below.   
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
Defra FOIA and EIRs Team  
InformationRequests@defra.gsi.gov.uk  



Annex A 
 
Copyright 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are free to use 
it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-commercial research, and for 
any other purpose authorised by an exception in current copyright law. Documents (except 
photographs) can be also used in the UK without requiring permission for the purposes of 
news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, would require the 
permission of the copyright holder.  
 
Most documents produced by Defra will be protected by Crown Copyright. Most Crown 
copyright information can be re-used under the Open Government Licence. For information 
about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright information please see The National 
Archives website.  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about obtaining 
permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s website. 
 
 

_________________________________________ 
Annex B 
 
Complaints 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request you may 
make a complaint or appeal against our decision under section 17(7) of the FOIA or under 
regulation 18 of the EIRs, as applicable, within 40 working days of the date of this letter. 
Please write to  Head of Information Standards, Area 4D, Nobel House, 17 Smith 
Square, London, SW1P 3JR (email: requestforinfo@defra.gsi.gov.uk) and he will arrange 
for an internal review of your case.  Details of Defra’s complaints procedure are on our 
website. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, section 50 of the FOIA and 
regulation 18 of the EIRs gives you the right to apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision. Please note that generally the Information Commissioner 
cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted Defra’s own complaints procedure. 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
 




